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Spring has arrived and we 
have the field open to limited 

use while we try to complete the runway repairs.  Please 
remember that the RC site is not in use at this time while 
we dry out the runway surface and prepare it for new 
fabric placement. The control line site is in use and the 
furthest northern portion may be used for limited RC. 
 
I've attached some photos from Sunday April 2 when I 
visited the site.  The first photo is looking north from the 
southeast corner.  Note the dark coloration that indicates 
how much moisture is still in the runway surface.  It 
doesn't percolate down into the ground with this soil, it 
needs to be drawn out by the warm air.  The second 

photo is also looking north, but from the SW cor-
ner.  Note how much dryer it is looking at the lighter col-
or.  This is the result of north winds that have come out 
of the northwest slightly and the crown of the run-
way.  Both are working to dry this side of the runway out 
first.  The third and fourth pictures are from the north 
end looking south.  The last pictures shows the outstand-
ing job of mowing that is taking place to keep the sur-
rounding areas in good shape and ready for flying as 
soon as we can complete the runway. 
 
The runway fabric is in place, as are the soil fastenings 
that will be used around the perimeter of the run-
way.  The staples for the interior seams are being pro-
cured as we speak so we still just need one day to roll 
and prepare the runway and a day to do the fabric.  The 
moisture in the runway surface is too much to allow for a 

proper rolling of the runway- it's still moist enough with 
these intermittent rains that we have been getting that 
the soil wants to lift up with the roller causing more 
damage.  We are looking at what equipment we can 
use to get this ready as soon as is reasonably possible, 
but the greatest problem is continued rain that keeps 
wetting the surface and foiling the drying that the wind 
and warmer weather have brought.  We have rain in 
the forecast again this week (Friday/Saturday April 6,7) 

so we are having to watch the weather and the calen-
dar to see what we can do.  
 


